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HVPC member Tommy Mathews
suffered from a stroke on Sunday.
Thankfully, he is recovering well.
We've set up a Meal Train for Sue
and the family, including their
daughter Sarah who is staying with
them. The Meal Train will start this
Thursday and continue for three
weeks (on Weds and Suns). Please
click here to sign up. Thank you for
your prayers and support.

Ushers for May 2nd:

Charles Truluck, Eric Stewart,
Hugh Donnan & Chad Atwater

If you can't make it, please call John
DeVane.

HARBOR VIEW ELEMENTARY
SCHOOL NEEDS OUR HELP!

We have 26 boxes of tissues so
far...thank you! The deadline is
tomorrow (Fri, 4/30):

Teacher Appreciation Week is next
week! The PTA is collecting items for
"Health and Wellness" care packages
for every staffer (85 total). They've
asked us to please help by donating
boxes of tissues and disinfectant
spray. Another James Island church
is collecting wipes and hand sanitizer.
Together, we can get this done! If
you'd like to donate, please drop it off
in the office or in the box outside.

Redesigning the Future of Harbor View

In the past 2-3 years, we have seen many
changes at Harbor View Presbyterian.
Events of the past year have accelerated
these changes. As the world around us
changes, it becomes incumbent upon us as
God’s church, to adjust in ways that help us
to serve and love each other in the very best
ways that we can. In light of these changes
and after much prayerful consideration,

vision planning, and continued discussion with and listening to the congregation and the
community around us, the Operations committee, with the guidance of the Session, has
discerned a variety of opportunities for growth at HVPC.  

The first of those opportunities includes some changes in our staffing structure. The
position of Director of Educational Ministries has been eliminated, so Hanna will be leaving
us. We will miss her quiet, thoughtful presence, but we know that God has great things in
store for her. One of the ways that we will work to serve our youth and the congregation as
a whole in this transition, will be to develop a team of dedicated volunteers who will help to
lead, guide and build both our youth and our children’s ministry programs. This team will
work together with the guidance and hands on support of Rusty. We will need 3-6
volunteers who are dedicated to creating an exciting and spiritually nurturing program for
our youth. Please let us know if you are called to step up in this capacity. As we look and

https://mealtrain.com/wkmlv0


move forward, we will be forming a search committee whose call will be to help us find the
next part-time staff leader that God has for our children, families, and faith community.

As for Hanna, we wish her the best in the next part of her journey. We will always love and
support her. We are still determining the best way to celebrate Hanna’s time with us. More
details will follow. 

Sharing God’s Love with All,

The Operations Committee
Deborah Bobo, Chair
Laurel Hays
Alec Chessman
Anne Hantske

ART JOURNALING

Join us May 1st at 10:00 a.m. in the
Fellowship Hall for some creative fun.
We will be drawing some one-liners
and then creating a piece based on
one of them. You will need a black
pen, several sheets of plain paper
(outside of your journal), your art
journal or a piece of heavy multi-
media paper, fun collage papers, glue
or mat medium, and scissors.

LUNCH BUNCH IS RETURNING

Tues, May 4th at noon
(first Tues of every month)

at Bohemian Bull

Click here to sign up so Sandra can
get a count to the restaurant.

IN-PERSON WORSHIP UPDATE

For now, we're asking everyone to
please let us know if you plan to
attend in-person worship by clicking
here. Or, call Natalie in the church
office. But, PLEASE know that even if

JIFFY CORNBREAD MIX NEEDED

HVPC is the "cornbread church" and
James Island Outreach needs more
Jiffy Cornbread mix! The Jiffy mix is
put in every family's grocery bag. If
you'd like to donate, please drop it off

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0D44ACA82DA3FECF8-maylunch
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0d44aca82da3fecf8-inperson


you don't sign up, we still encourage
and invite you to attend worship in
the Sanctuary.

at the church or place it in the
wooden box outside the main doors.

A DAY TO HONOR MOTHERS

On Sunday, May 9th, we'll honor
mothers in worship. The men of
HVPC will take on all responsibilities
that day so the ladies may enjoy
themselves. Thank you, gentlemen!

The special offering for
Presbyterian Communities of
South Carolina will be collected on
Mother's Day. Presbyterian
Communities serves seniors who
have outlived their resources through
no fault of their own. Offering
envelopes are in the narthex. Or, mail
a check to the church with Mother's
Day on the memo line. To give
online, click here and select
"Pres.Comm-Mother's Day" from the
drop down menu.

ST. JAMES' MAY DAY PARADE

HVPC was invited to participate in our
sister church's May Day Parade on
Saturday, May 1st. We'll meet at St.
James Church (1314 Secessionville Road)
to decorate a vehicle at 10:00 a.m. The
parade starts at noon and will last 1-1.5
hours. If you have any questions, please
contact Karen Rollins
(karen@harborviewpc.org).

SUNDAY SCHOOL. You can find info about each class in the Sunday School document. If

you have any questions please email Hanna Crosby at dem@harborviewpc.org. Please

click here for Sunday School details.

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS

Monday - Friday
9:30 a.m. - 1:30 p.m.

https://abundant.co/hvpc/give
mailto:dem@harborviewpc.org
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1L6xb_k9JohRKnBKL78bg3niUimU5Ehl7GScMzN7LFEY/edit?ts=606335e6


Please be in prayer for:
Tommy & Sue Mathews, John DeVane, The Lisi Family,
Tommy Mattocks, Steve McAlvey, Jim Pooser, Dennis Mottin
Sr., Ronnie Hill, The Singletary Family, Lois Amos, Bob &
Audrey Geiger, Peggy George, Jean Maguire, Tom & Beth
Gibbs, Dewees, Becky Linnville's sister, Gabbie Pasela, Betty
and Dan Mizzell, Franklin Foster, Pam Pickenpaugh, Charles
Truluck, Stacey Sweeney's Family, Brittany Baker, Tom
Ellenberger, Emily Jones, The Ben Story Family, Roy Evans,
Jane Murphy, Tammy Powles and Richard, Tyler Thompson,

Mariah Buttler, The Chavis', Timothy Ellenberger, Suzanne Deddish Taylor, Rosemarie
DeGroot, Lori Lindfors, John & Page Thomas, Jim Hampton, Virginia Thomas, The Woods
Family, Paul Bauersfeld, Dwanda & Bob Millege, Rich Lane, Alyssa Marie Brown, Laura
Deddish Burton, Liz Lasicki.

Cole Gamble (5/2), Colin Ronayne (5/2), Emily Brown (5/4), Spencer Lingenfelter (5/13),
Lucille Royall (5/14), Laura Rollins (5/18), John Gamble (5/21), Brooke Bazemore (5/22),
Anita Sloane (5/23), Kathleen Greenhill (5/23), Kevin Hyams (5/25), Hugh Donnan (5/27),

Cathy Chihocky (5/29), Frank Gilbert (5/29), Jennifer Harriett (5/30).

“Sharing God’s Love with All''
- Mark 12:31

Mission Statement: Harbor View Presbyterian is a
neighborhood church that fosters relationships
through worship and fellowship, spreads love

through outreach, and seeks to create a spiritual
environment for lifelong learning.


